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MEMORANDUM TO: All Chiefs of Police and      
  Commissioner Thomas Carrique 

   Chairs, Police Service Boards 
 
FROM:   Ken Weatherill 
    Assistant Deputy Minister 
                                           Public Safety Division 
 
SUBJECT: Amendments to R.R.O. 1990, Reg. 619 under the 

Highway Traffic Act 
 

DATE OF ISSUE:  July 17, 2024 
CLASSIFICATION:  General Information  
RETENTION:  Indefinite 
INDEX NO.:   24-0050 
PRIORITY:   Normal 

 
At the request of the Ministry of Transportation, I am sharing an update on recent 
amendments to R.R.O. 1990, Reg. 619 under the Highway Traffic Act. The 
amendments came into force on July 12, 2024 and establish a speed limit of 110 km/h 
on nine sections of provincial freeways in southern Ontario and one section in Northern 
Ontario.  
 
For further information on these changes, please review the attached memo from Jasan 
Boparai, Assistant Deputy Minister, Operations Division, Ministry of Transportation. If 
you have any questions, please contact Justin White, Head of the Safety Information 
Management Section, Provincial Traffic Office by phone at (905) 321-5103 or email at 
Justin.White@ontario.ca.  
 
Sincerely, 

 

 
 
Ken Weatherill  
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Public Safety Division 
 
Attachment 
 
c:  Mario Di Tommaso, O.O.M. 
 Deputy Solicitor General, Community Safety 

https://www.ontario.ca/laws/regulation/900619
https://www.ontario.ca/laws/statute/90h08
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